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If the public is to truly understand city government and how its money is being spent, the present young and computer literate Council has to lead the way.  The availability of all the budget details in an inch thick report may technically provide the public with all the information they need.  But how many will wade through all that data and reassemble it in a format that allows analysis?  





The Petaluma City Charter requires the annual City budget to be presented to the Council at the first meeting in May.  That is, unless the Council waives the requirement.  The budget is supposed to be approved by the end of June.  This is a carry over from when new Councilmembers were elected in June and took office July first.  It gave any outgoing Councilmembers a chance to tie the hands of their replacements for a year.  July first is also the beginning to the city’s fiscal year, the real reason for the end of June approval.





The presentation of the budget on the first meeting in May is seldom met.  Usually the City Manager asks for an extension of time because of uncertainties related to the State’s budget and the Council grants the extension. This leads to the budget not being reviewed until late July or August.





The end result is that the Council, in essence, gives continuing approval to fund city government by July 1st and the opportunity for the Council to question and redirect the City’s operation is usually lost in the after-the-fact review of the budget in July or August. This works to the benefit of all involved.  The city staff, of course, doesn’t want to revise its operations and the Council doesn’t want to pick a fight with staff either.  So it’s business as usual with no public notice of the lack of discussion.  


  


I’m interested in the budget process this year both as the indicator of major Council priorities and in the form of its presentation as an indicator of the Council’s commitment to open and clear operations.  There is no reason in this day and age of computers that the budget numbers can’t be presented and be available to the public and the media as a series of spreadsheets 
